
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
Meeting Date: March 18, 2024 

 

Monday Morning Meeting -March 18, 2024 

 

Regina opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Paul led us in singing the National 
Anthem and O Canada.  There were no visitors. 
 

Wellness Report:  Karen and Pat Newell have left for home and should arrive there today.  Keep 
them in your prayers.  Steve Woods had an infected pacemaker removed and will be flying home 
Thursday for treatment.  Linda Beem went home on Friday and is doing okay pending further 
treatment.  Vic White was admitted to the hospital with fluid on the brain.  He has had surgery in 
the past for the same ailment and they are doing further testing.  Donna White will have an MRI 
on Tuesday and may have hip surgery.  There is a notice on the board with an address for Clara 
and Dale McMillan who have moved into Alfredo Gonzalez Veterans Home at 301 E. Yuma 
Avenue, McAllen, TX  78503. 
 

Pastor Dave led us in prayer and asked for safe travels for those who are leaving. 
 

Al reported that there are 588 guests on 407 sites, but that number may not be accurate.  There is 
a rumor on $5 late fees.  This is incorrect.  It is $35 late fee on rent and electric and storage not 
paid on the first of the month.  The fees kick in on the 5th workday past the due date.  Work orders 
are prioritized based on safety concerns, which are done immediately.  Lower priority is given to 
items such as leaves, etc.  Al reminded us that, since the season is winding down, to close our 
mailboxes if we are leaving at least two weeks in advance and let the office know and secure our 
units.    
 

No speakers today but there will be donuts and a speaker next Monday. 
 

The AED needs to be kept clear.  Nothing in front of or around for 12-18 inches. 
 

Pictorials will be done again next year (this November for year-round guests) in January for winter 
Texans.  2022 Pictorials are now for sale for $5. 
 

Thirsty Thursdays this week is at Bubba’s 33, 2608 E. Expressway 83. 
 

Bps taken by Jennifer today. 
 

There are no more Tuesday lunches.  Peter Piper Pizza continues all year on the second Tuesday at 
11 a.m. 
 

Happy Hour this afternoon is Denim and Lace, 4-5:30 pm.  The last Happy Hour is on March 25th – 
Chris Moreaux. 
 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/301+E.+Yuma+Avenue,+McAllen,+TX%C2%A0+78503?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/301+E.+Yuma+Avenue,+McAllen,+TX%C2%A0+78503?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/2608+E.+Expressway+83?entry=gmail&source=g


The chalkboard by the mail boxes at the indoor pool is for CHANGES to published activities ONLY.  
We will be getting colored chalk. 
 

Linda Gillick thanked people for their donation and card to Pat and Karen.  We gave them $500. 
 

GAO medals – TOT had medals in 26 events.  Total for people was 40.  Linda presented Al with a 
plaque for the Best Overall Park from the Golden Age Olympics. 
 

Al Klanecky’s cat, Missy, is lost.  It got out and has never been out.  They sure would like to have it 
back.  It is white with black Siamese markings.  See Lot #925 or call 308-380-1175.  Please help! 
 

The Sewing Room at Winter Ranch is looking for a used serger machine or overlock machine.  Will 
pay for pickup.  If you have one you can sell, see Activities office.  
 

Next Monday is the last MMM for the season. 
 

Easter Potluck – Please sign up.  Meat will be provided (ham). 
 

Tastefully Simple is IN at the Activities Office.  Please pick up your order.  Thanks to everyone who 
came!  The party will give us $70 in product to have at MMM door prizes.  
 

Co-Chairs are needed for next year.  This person will step in when the Chair is unable to.  Needed 
activities are:  Hearts, 500, Euchre, 8 am and 9 am water exercise, Kitchen Band, Bingo, Up and 
Down the River.  
 

Bingo tonight.  Cards at 6:30 and play at 7:00 pm. 
 

Iowa luncheon tomorrow at Mr. Gatti’s at 11:30. Sign up sheet going down today.  Please sign up. 
 

We all enjoyed the Mermaids yesterday.  It was a great performance!  Thank you. 
Bongo had a lot of correct answers. This will be the last week coming up.  Winner this week is 
Doug Cunniar, Lot #70. 
 

Decorations for Easter will not be going up now due to Line Dancing.  
 

Sunglasses were found.  They will go in the Front Office Lost and Found. 
 

Wood Shop 50/50 was $38 and went to Lot #825. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 9:29 a.m. 
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